
 
Shoreline Community College 

Clean Energy Technology & Entrepreneurship 
Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes 

Friday, February 19, 2021 
10:00am – 11:00am, Zoom 

 
In attendance: Sharon Vik, Ryan Bradt, Stephanie Gowing, Lindsey Virdeh, Brian Young, 
Dan Luzius, Alisha Turpin, Renee Gastineau, Lauren Hadley, Kelly Griffin (note taker) 
 
Dan opened the meeting, thanked everyone for their support and industry expertise, and 
facilitated introductions and approval of the October Minutes. 
 
Louise gave some Shoreline Community College CET updates: 
 

• The NSF grant proposal with Cascadia College was declined perhaps due to missing 
components. 
 

• Shoreline CET enrollment dropped quite a bit from fall 2020 to winter 2021. There are 
hopes, depending on transitions with Covid restrictions, for the Solar class to be taught 
on campus by Alisha next fall. 
 

• In the request for a new committee chair, current chair Dan Luzius said that it mostly 
involves giving the committee meeting welcome; introductions; facilitating approval of 
minutes; keeping the meeting going; and having discussions with Louise. Renee 
Gastineau volunteered and the committee approved. 
 

• The Tesla Energy START program will begin fall 2021 with anticipation of adding 50 FTE 
students per year. Tesla does the recruiting within construction programs, etc., and 
Shoreline CET students can pick up course work. 

 
Brian Young and Stephanie Gowing gave updates on energy and proposed legislation from their 
work arenas. Links with additional information and reports: 
 
https://www.seattle.gov/office-of-economic-development/key-industries/clean-tech 
 
https://www.commerce.wa.gov/growing-the-economy/energy/ 
 
https://www.governor.wa.gov/sites/default/files/ClimateBrief-Dec2020.pdf 
 
https://www.commerce.wa.gov/growing-the-economy/energy/2021-state-energy-strategy/ 
 
Brian mentioned more will be known, perhaps in April, after operating budget decisions are 
made. In terms of Shoreline program: clean energy on new buildings, healthy homes and clean 
buildings, and thinking big on capital projects could be things to keep in mind for training. 
Stephanie shared out slides with Seattle information and some of the city energy code key 

https://www.seattle.gov/office-of-economic-development/key-industries/clean-tech
https://www.commerce.wa.gov/growing-the-economy/energy/
https://www.governor.wa.gov/sites/default/files/ClimateBrief-Dec2020.pdf
https://www.commerce.wa.gov/growing-the-economy/energy/2021-state-energy-strategy/


changes. Dan thanked Brian and Stephanie for their insightful presentations to help the 
committee see where we are headed and what’s currently on the table. He then turned the 
meeting over to Louise to wrap things up. 
 
Louise said the next meeting will be in May. The agenda will include going over the Program 
outcomes sheet she emailed before the February meeting. Items 1-8 are certificate program, 
and items 9-10 are specific to the AAAS degree. At the May meeting, Bayta Maring will probably 
have an exercise in which the committee connects the outcomes to the coursework in the 
Program. 
 
Questions to consider:  
 

• How are the Program outcomes relevant and connecting with the coursework? 
• How are, for example, students learning about creating energy efficient 

buildings, or what kind of instruction are they getting as far as solar design? 
• If the outcomes need to be updated, what input can industry and government 

partners give, in terms of focus? 
 
Adjournment: 11:10am 


